
 

Town of Ayer 
 

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for December 1, 2015 
 

• The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for December 1, 2015 was called to order at 
7pm. 

 
• The BOS conducted a public hearing and voted (3-0) to approve the application for license 

for the storage of flammable and combustible liquids to Groton Ayer Realty Trust of 95 
Fitchburg Road. 

 
• The BOS heard a report and update from the Town Clerk and Tax Collector. 

 
• The BOS approved (3-0) the appointment of a new DPW Highway Division Equipment 

Operator. 
 

• The BOS approved (3-0) a Portable Media Policy as presented and recommended by the I.T. 
Director. 

 
• The BOS heard a report and administrative update from the Town Administrator. 

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to authorize and approve the 2016 License Renewals. 

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to authorize the restructuring of the I.T. Committee as recommended 

by the Town Administrator and I.T. Director. 
 

• The BOS discussed under New Business the implementation of the new Nuisance Bylaw 
once approved by the Attorney General. 

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the November 17, 2015 BOS Meeting Minutes. 

 
• The BOS Adjourned at approximately 8:30pm. 

 
• The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, December 15, 2015 at 

7pm at the Ayer Town Hall 
 
 

 
 
 
*(Note:  The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the  
            BOS nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 


